
 
 
 
 
Our Ref: SMA/DK 
 
21 May 2020 
 
Dear Parent/Carer 
 
I hope this letter finds you and your families well. 
 
You will be aware that an announcement was made by the Prime Minister on 
Sunday, 10 May 2020 relating to the wider re-opening of schools.  It was stated that 
students in Years 10 and 12 would have some ‘face to face contact’ with their 
teachers prior to the summer break. 
 
Since this announcement we have been awaiting further guidance from the 
Government related to what ‘face to face contact’ should look like in practice.  We 
expected this at the beginning of the week but unfortunately at the time of writing we 
have still not received anything. 
 
As I am sure you will appreciate, any wider opening of the school under the current 
circumstances will take significant planning to safeguard all involved.  As such we 
will not be making any changes to the way the school is currently running until 
week commencing 8 June 2020 at the earliest. 
 
Staff will not be setting new work over the half-term holiday nor will they be expected 
to answer e-mails.  Students will still be able to access Classcharts during the 
holiday.  If you need to contact the school urgently during this time please use the 
office@holyfamilyschool.uk e-mail address.  The regular setting of work via 
Classcharts will resume on Monday, 1 June 2020.  We will be in contact again as 
soon as we can to confirm any changes in arrangements for Years 10 and 12. 
 
I hope you all have a restful half-term holiday.  I would also like to wish all of our 
Muslim students and their families a very happy Eid for this weekend. 
 
Many thanks for your continued support. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
M Hings 
Headteacher  
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